Summary

We propose to 

· Grant a total of $85,047.10, divided evenly between VillageReach and the Stop Tuberculosis Partnership.

· Recommend that our donor-advised fund grant a total of $25,047.89, divided evenly between VillageReach and the Stop Tuberculosis Partnership

· Reserve the right to ask VillageReach and/or the Stop Tuberculosis Partnership to meet some basic conditions (still to be determined) in order to receive funds.  In the case of noncompliance, we may grant more to one charity than the other, but in any case will disburse all of the funds to some combination of the two charities within three weeks. 

· Make other recommendations to our donor-advised fund based on the preferences of other donors who gave to the fund, consistent with http://givewell.net/givewell-advance-donation
Funds to be granted

Restricted funds

As of 6/30/09, we have received $320,817.20 in contributions earmarked for regranting to recommended charities from our 2008-2009 report.

$250,000 of this is earmarked specifically for a grant to a charity focusing on economic empowerment in sub-Saharan Africa.  As discussed in Attachment B, we are not yet ready to make this grant.

The remaining $70,817.20 should be granted to outstanding charities as soon as possible.

Unrestricted funds

As of 6/30/09, our unrestricted reserves exceed "needed reserves" (as defined in section 10.3 of our Policies Manual, Attachment D) by $14,229.90.  (See Attachment A for details).

Donor-advised fund

In 2008, we donated $25,000 to our donor-advised fund (this was necessary in order to open the account).  Net of taxes and fees, the value of this investment is currently $25,047.89.

Other funds in our donor-advised fund (whose holdings total $40,557.47 as of 6/30/09) are attributable to outside donors, who hope to advise on the distribution of funds as specified at http://givewell.net/givewell-advance-donation
Choice of Charities

As explained at http://www.givewell.net/node/447, we have significantly more confidence in VillageReach and the Stop Tuberculosis Partnership than in any other charity.

We feel that making a decision between these two would be difficult and unnecessary and propose to split the designated funds between them, though we request approval for tying receipt of funds to basic conditions still to be determined by staff.  If one of these charities fails to meet these conditions, we may grant all or most of our funds to the other; however, we will disburse all of our funds to some combination of the two within three weeks.
